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	Media Alert - LaHood, Boxer Hold Events on Job Creation and the Recovery Act

This morning, U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood and Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), Chairman of the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, held a press conference at Metro’s Support Services Center Bus Maintenance Facility to spotlight job creation through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA). Director Molina along with Chair Najarian and I also participated in the event. Marking the one-year anniversary of ARRA funding, the press event spotlighted our ARRA-funded projects, including I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project, our Mid-Life Program and Bus Replacement efforts. Secretary LaHood and Senator Boxer also conducted a town hall meeting on transportation policy inside our board room, where they met with local transportation officials and stakeholders to discuss their priorities for the next federal surface transportation bill.  Numerous media attended these events, including LA Times, Channels, 4, 5, 7, 11, 62, KNX Radio, KPCC, KCSN, Downtown News, LAStreetblogers, AP, Reuters and Bloomberg.
Eastside Transit Corridor Phase 2 to Begin Environmental Scoping
Scoping meetings will begin next week for the Eastside Transit Corridor Phase 2 study.  Beginning Monday, February 22, 2010 through Saturday, February 27,2010, four community scoping meetings will be held in the cities of Pico Rivera, South El Monte, Montebello and Whittier to review two Light Rail Transit “build” alternatives, one via State Route 60 and one via Washington Boulevard. In addition, Transportation Systems Management (improving bus services) and “no-build” alternatives will be reviewed.

 

The scoping meetings are the first step in the preparation of a Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Report (DEIS/DEIR) in accordance with National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). During the meetings, the public will learn about the proposed project, provide input on the alternatives and the evaluation process used to identify and mitigate environmental impacts.

The four community meetings will be held on:

February 22, 2010 - 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the City of Pico Rivera: Pio Pico Women's Center at 9214 Mines Avenue.

February 24, 2010 - 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the City of South El Monte: South El Monte Senior Center Dining Room at 1556 Central Avenue.

February 25, 2010 - 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the City of Montebello: Montebello Senior Center at City Park--South Wing at 115 S. Taylor Avenue.

February 27, 2010 - 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. in the City of Whittier: Salvation Army Santa Fe Springs, 12000 E. Washington Boulevard. 
MSRC Award for Dodger Stadium Service

Yesterday, we were awarded $300,000 in funding from the Mobile Source Air Pollution Reduction Review Committee (MSRC) in support of clean fuel transit service to link Union Station to Dodger Stadium for the Dodger’s 2010 home season. The MSRC awards funding within the South Coast Air Basin from a portion of the vehicle registration fee set aside for mobile source projects that result in emission reductions. The MSRC’s funding approval of our grant will be presented for final ratification by the South Coast Air Quality Management District on March 5, 2010.
The MSRC grant will be used to off-set the cost of fares for passengers possessing a Dodger ticket. This service will begin at Union Station and continue to Dodger Stadium on Sunset Boulevard/Cesar Chavez Avenue. Service will be provided starting 90 minutes prior to the beginning of the game and will end 45 minutes after the end of the game. Metro and the Dodgers will also provide in-kind marketing assistance to promote the service. This route will maximize the opportunity for Dodger fans to leave their cars at home, to reduce congestion and support air quality by taking public transportation including Metro bus and rail lines, Metrolink, regional rail and other bus services to Union Station. Service will be available during the pre-season and regular season games.
Pasadena Campus Latest to Enroll in Metro’s College Pass Program

Communications is pleased to announce that Pasadena City College (PCC) has agreed to offer our affordable I-Pass to its students. Beginning late next week, PCC will begin sales of Metro’s I-Pass for just $30 to its 8,800 full-time students. The I-Pass is good for the Spring semester and saves students over $100, making their commute to school, work or play very economical. To ensure the program’s success, PCC also provides shuttle service to Metro’s Gold Line to encourage students to use transit. If the program proves successful, PCC may invite Foothill Transit and Pasadena Area Rapid Transit System to join the program in the Fall, to greatly enhance its students’ transit options. Many other campuses offer similar subsidized Metro pass programs including: Los Angeles City College, Los Angeles Trade Technical, East Los Angeles College, Pierce College, Los Angeles Valley College, Los Angeles Mission College, Los Angeles Southwest College, West Los Angeles College, Los Angeles Harbor College, Rio Hondo College and UCLA.

Bicycle Roundtable

This afternoon, we hosted a very successful Bicycle Roundtable meeting attended by more than 70 members of the cycling community and representatives of elected officials' offices and local jurisdictions in Los Angeles County. The purpose of the meeting was to begin a new relationship with the cycling community by developing a dialogue to identify issues of importance to them. We were also seeking the cycling community's input on enhancing our countywide bicycle program. The meeting was organized by our Community Relations and Planning Departments. Following a presentation of our Bicycle Program, meeting participants provided a number of constructive comments on a wide range of bicycle issues. Their comments will be incorporated into future roundtable discussions that are planned to be held on a quarterly basis.  

Construction Notice(s)
La Cienega Boulevard and Ballona Creek
This is the latest Expo construction notice regarding extended work hours from La Cienega Boulevard to the Ballona Creek aerial structure. The extended work hours are Monday through Friday - 6:00 a.m. to 11:30 p.m.

· When: February 2010 through March 2010

Extended Work Hours: Monday through Friday-6:00 a.m. to11:30 p.m.

(Duration for this work is 6 weeks.)
· Where: Construction crews will ONLY work on the Expo right-of-way from La Cienega Boulevard to the Ballona Bridge Aerial Structure.
· Traffic Impacts: There will be no vehicular traffic impacts as a result of these construction activities.

· Advisories: Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.

Grade Crossing Upgrades on Metro Blue Line

This notice is regarding nighttime construction activities for grade crossing upgrades and improvements to the Metro Blue Line in preparation for connecting the existing Line to the Expo Light Rail Line.
· When: Friday, February 19, 2010 at 9:00 p.m. through Monday, February 22, 2010 at 6:00 a.m.
· Where: Construction activities will take place on the Metro Blue Line right-of-way, at the following intersections:
· Washington Boulevard and San Pedro Street
· Washington Boulevard and Main Street
· Washington Boulevard and Hill Street
· Washington Boulevard and Olive Street
· Traffic Impacts:    
· Temporary lane takes and detours will be implemented throughout this construction activity.
· Access for all businesses and/or residents will be maintained during this construction activity.
· Directional signage, electronic message boards and flagmen will be used to safely direct drivers and pedestrians around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.
· Advisories:   
· Metro Blue Line Commuters, local businesses and the driving public will be notified through supplementary written notifications, website updates, press releases and notices on buses and trains as the work progresses.
· Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Pantographs

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure 90 pantographs. The procurement process blackout is expected to run from February 26 through April 30, 2010.

 

The pantographs are mounted on all Light Rail vehicles as part of the electrical current collection system that works in conjunction with the Overhead Cantenary System to provide the power necessary for propulsion of the vehicles.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Sherri Jackson, Procurement Planning Administrator at 213/922-1025.

EXPO Rail SCADA Integration 

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure services for Exposition Light Rail Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) system.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 22, 2010 to July 5, 2010.

Due to the proprietary nature of the existing SCADA system, ARINC is the only source qualified to provide the necessary software and services in order to support the Exposition construction schedule in a safe, efficient and effective manner.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Nicole Dang, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7438.

Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) Remote Terminal Unit (RTU)
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) Remote Terminal Unit (RTU). The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 22, 2010 to April 29, 2010.

This procurement will utilize an Indefinite Quantity Indefinite Delivery method to provide a procurement vehicle for the Joint Power Authority for future rail construction projects still to be designed.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Nicole Dang, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7438.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Directors Villaraigosa, Yaroslavsky, Molina, Antonovich and Robinson. I will also be participating in a tour of LAX and the Crenshaw project with Rep. Harman (D-CA) and I may be attending the LOSSAN Meeting in Santa Barbara.
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